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Motes:

It appears that the second response to submissions has still not addressed the issue of biosecurity for the activities of the proposed development.
It is recommended that the following condition be imposed should the application be approved:

A Biosecurity Management Plan (BMF) is to be prepared to address the biosecurity risk from all weeds, pests and pathogens that may be encountered by the facility's handling of
material. The BMP should address the potential for soil movements to the site from the Sydney Basin Phylloxera Infested Area. The movement of soil out of a Phylloxera Infested Zone is
prohibited under the Biosecurity Act 2015. Movement restrictions also apply to other phylloxera carriers such as mulch and garden organics. Movement restrictions for other
regulated pests of concern such as red imported fire ant, green snail and potato cyst nematodes may also apply if the proposed facility is intending to receive waste from other
jurisdictions.

For further information please contact DPI Biosecurity and Food Safety on the Biosecurity hotline 1800 680 244 or by email at bfs. portal@dpi.nsw.gov.au



